### **APRIL 2025 VOLUNTEER NEWSLETTER**

Hello and thank you for offering to volunteer your time with the Webster Community Chest. Here is our April 2025 Volunteer email.

Please read through this monthly email as it is filled with current information regarding our volunteer opportunities. If you have any questions or would like to discuss WCC volunteer opportunities further, please send an email to webcommchest@gmail.com and we will have someone call you back.

## **Topics in this newsletter:**

• Help Wanted: Volunteer Coordinator & Editor for Donor Newsletter

• HUGE Thank You!!!

Meal Center: Food Drives

# Help Wanted: Volunteer Coordinator & Editor for Donor Newsletter

We are looking for a Volunteer Coordinator to maintain the spreadsheet list of volunteers, compile and send out the monthly emails including the Volunteer Newsletter, and coordinate volunteer appreciation. This person will work with the Board and Officers and with the Meal Center staff. **Do you like people? This is the job for you!!** Please send an email to webcommchest@gmail.com if you are interested in learning more.

We are also seeking an Editor for our Donor Newsletter. The editor must be adept with MSWord or equivalent and be proficient with spelling and grammar. Very little writing is required. The Editor will solicit articles from Board members, edit them for clarity and conciseness, and compile them into a two- to four-page newsletter once each quarter. You have likely seen past examples of these newsletters. We have compiled three of them in the past six months and they appear to be well-received. If interested, please contact Michael Grenier, WCC Board President at <a href="majority mgrenier@frontiernet.net">mgrenier@frontiernet.net</a>.

#### **HUGE Thank You!!!**

THANK YOU to everyone who has been donating items for both our Easter collaborative distribution (cereal, cooking oil, broth), our women's programs (craft supplies) and our HomeHub (household items)!!! We appreciate all of your donations and for your support in helping us help our community.

### **Meal Center: Food Drives**

Our Meal Center always needs food donations (we are overflowing with bags so hold off on those for now)! Any donations can be brought to our monthly food distributions or dropped off at the Webster Public Library (look for the drop off bin labeled "Webster Community Chest").

If you or someone you know would like to coordinate a food drive for our meal center, please let us know. Thank you!

We would like to hold a "Fill the Van" food drive and we are looking for volunteers interested in working on this event. We have the van, we need the food donations, and we need YOU to help us make this happen!

Our Meal Center is a perfect location to hold a DRIVE-UP Donation Drive. Would you like to organize one for us? We will supply the place and volunteers to receive the food...we just need YOU or YOUR organization/company/group to organize a drive for us! Let us know if you are interested!

To see the types of food we're in need of, visit the meal center page on our website (<a href="https://webcommchest.org/meal-center">https://webcommchest.org/meal-center</a>) and scroll down to bottom section of page.

If anyone knows of an additional potential donation drop off place, please let us know. We can use more.

Do you have ideas for recipes for meals that we can add to our Meal Center repertoire? Please send your ideas to <a href="webcommchest@gmail.com">webcommchest@gmail.com</a>. Thank you!

Thank you for your support of the Webster Community Chest and our community.

Your Friends at the Webster Community Chest